
The 2018-2019 school 

year is off to a great start! 

The start of a new school 

year is always an exciting 

time, not only for students, but 

for families and staff as well. 

The start of a new school year 

is always filled with hopes, 

dreams, and excitement. Our 

staff is committed to engaging 

our learners so that those feelings 

are as strong in May as they were 

in September.  

 

CELL PHONES 
 

On June 11, 2018, the 

Greenwood School Board 

changed the policy regarding 

student cellphone useage during 

the school day. Middle School 

students may use their phones 

before and after school. Students 

are not allowed to use their cell 

phones at any time during the 

school day, this includes study hall. 

High School students may use their 

phones before and after school 

and during lunch, Phones, head 

phones and ear buds will be kept 

in student lockers during scheduled 

class time, this includes study hall. 

Research continues to identify the 

negative impact of increased cell 

phone usage on student learning 

and student well-being. As we 

work to best prepare our students 

for college and career it is clear 

from the research, that cell phones 

work counter to this goal.  

I know this change will be 

challenging for some students, but 

if we are truly committed to 

improving student achievement 

than we need to remove a major 

barrier to student learning. 

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR/ 
PRINCIPAL 

 

SCHOOL SAFETY AND 

SECURITY 
 

The School District of Greenwood 

strives to provide a safe and secure 

schools for our students and staff. The 

district has received a round one school 

safety grant in the amount of $41,564 

from the Wisconsin Department of 

Justice. Among the projects that will be 

addressed with these funds include: 

Installation of window security film on 

qualifying doors in both schools, 

installation of magnetic locks on 

external doors at the high school, Safe-

Latch devices on high school 

classroom doors, installation of 

window security film on classroom 

door windows at the high school, 

and additional internal and external 

surveillance cameras at both schools. 

The district has also received 

$21,355 in grant funds from Round 

2 of the school safety and security 

grant. The district will install window 

security film on the playground 

doors at the elementary school, 

install panic buttons in the school 

offices, contract for a district-wide 

safety and security assessment, and 

send district staff to grant-

mandated training sessions. 

In addition, the district is working 

with SDS an architectural firm from 

Eau Claire to look for ways to 

provide more secure main entrances 

at both schools. 

 

SUMMER PROJECTS 
 

It was another busy summer of 

maintenance and repairs in the 

District. Hopefully you have had an 

opportunity to see some of the 

results of these projects. 

 East Gym floor was refurbished. 

 New Fire Alarm System installed 

at Elementary School 

 Installation of  2 bottle-filling 

water fountains in Elementary 

School and 1 at the High School 

 Completed north side walkway 

at Elementary School 

 Replaced A/C in Fitness Center 

 Completed parking lots 

patching at both schools 

Inside 



PAGE 2  | GREENWOOD SCHOOL DISTRIRCT NEWSLETTER  

COLLEGE 
APPLICATIONS 

 

Seniors at Greenwood  

High School have 

been working 

hard on college 

applications; many 

students have already received letters of 

acceptance. Here is the link for the UW 

application; https://apply.wisconsin.edu/  

The UW application should be 

completed if you plan to apply to any of 

the 4 year UW campuses. As you may 

have heard the University of Wisconsin is 

restructuring some of their campuses to 

eliminate the 2 year college campuses 

making them all part of a 4 year 

university. For example, UW Marathon 

and Marshfield/Wood County campuses 

are now known as UW Stevens Point – 

Marathon and UW Stevens Point – 

Marshfield. Here is a link to the UW 

restructuring that contains information on 

application, FAFSA, and other important 

information for incoming freshman; 

https://www.wisconsin.edu/uw-

restructure/ If your plan includes 

applying to CVTC; see Ms. Vinci for the 

free application code and apply soon! If 

you have not yet applied to college, I 

encourage you to do so soon. Stop down 

to Ms. Vinci’s office if you would like a 

college view book, FAFSA information or 

any other assistance with college 

applications or information. I am in the 

high school office most every Monday, 

Wednesday and Friday.  

 

FAFSA 
(FREE APPLICATION FOR 

FEDERAL STUDENT AID) 
 

is available on-line October 1 at 

www.FAFSA.gov FAFSA is a free 

application for federal student aid that 

helps students pay for college. This free 

application must be completed each 

year you attend college to be 

considered for grants and loans. 

Previously students and parents would 

submit the FAFSA once they had income 

taxes filed for the year. This meant most 

students and parents filed the FAFSA 

after the first of the year; not anymore - 

from now on the 

FAFSA is available 

October 1 and 

previous year taxes 

will be used to 

complete the FAFSA. 

To receive free and 

professional on-site 

assistance completing the FAFSA attend 

College Goal Wisconsin. On Monday, 

October 22, 2018 volunteers at College 

Goal Wisconsin will be available to 

students and parents at Northcentral 

Technical College in Wausau at 6pm 

and on Wednesday, November 7, 2018 

volunteers at College Goal Wisconsin 

were available to students and parents 

at Chippewa Valley Technical College in 

Eau Claire at 6pm. Visit 

www.collegegoalwi.org for specific 

dates, locations, and information on what 

to bring or call 866-578-4625. Please 

note the only way to apply for and 

receive federal financial aid is to fill out 

the FAFSA. The first step is to get a FSA 

ID; visit www.studentaid.gov/fsaid to 

learn more. Make sure you are on the 

right website; the government website 

ends with gov. If the website you are on 

ends in com or org you are on the wrong 

website! Each college you list on the 

FAFSA will send a financial aid offer to 

you once you are accepted or admitted; 

review and compare your offers... Did 

you know some colleges won’t consider 

you for scholarships until you’ve 

submitted a FAFSA, so submit it even if 

you think you won’t qualify for federal 

financial aid.  

 

SCHOLARSHIPS 
Scholarship season is upon us! There 

have already been several scholarships 

posted for seniors. These scholarships are 

posted on the Greenwood High School 

website under “Guidance” and 

“Scholarships.” Applications are 

available to 

download right 

from this site. The 

scholarship list is 

updated regularly 

check the website 

often to view 

available 

scholarship 

opportunities, criteria, deadlines, and 

amounts. Any questions see Ms. Vinci. 

 

PSAT 
 

Some sophomores and juniors had the 

opportunity to take the PSAT on October 

10 this year. The PSAT/NMSQT is a pre-

test for the SAT. Taking the PSAT 

provides you the opportunity and 

experience of taking a standardized 

lengthy test and is the only way, as a 

junior, to compete for recognition and 

scholarship through the National Merit 

Scholarship Program. PSAT results will be 

available the second week of December. 

 

ACT 
All juniors will take the ACT (American 

College Test) at Greenwood High School 

in February 2019. Juniors took an ACT 

practice test last week. This is the second 

SCHOOL  
COUNSELOR 

The mission of the School District of 

Greenwood is “to meet the needs of 

every student, every day.” We look 

forward to working with you - our 

students, families and community - 

this school year as we embrace the 

challenge of meeting our mission.  

I look forward to seeing you at our 

many events and celebrations 

throughout the school year. 

School Counselor News 

https://apply.wisconsin.edu/
https://www.wisconsin.edu/uw-restructure/
https://www.wisconsin.edu/uw-restructure/
http://www.FAFSA.gov
http://www.collegegoalwi.org
http://www.studentaid.gov/fsaid
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year we are offering the ACT practice 

test for our students.  Mr. Felhofer 

distributes score reports to students that 

will provide information and feedback 

on strengths and weaknesses that can be 

used to prepare for the ACT in spring. 

Also in February before our students 

take the ACT they will participate in an 

ACT Bootcamp with Jim Giovannini from 

ACT Success. Jim is one of the nation’s 

leading authorities on ACT and SAT 

preparation. ACT Success, Inc. is a 

national leader in ACT test preparation, 

providing high-quality test prep 

materials and strategies built on nearly 

thirty years of research and experience. 

We will continue to communicate any 

other ACT test prep options and 

opportunities for students when they 

become available. We realize the 

importance of an ACT score for college 

admission and scholarship dollars. 
 

ASVAB 
The ASVAB test is coming to Greenwood 

on Tuesday, November 20, 2018. The 

ASVAB is at no cost to the student and is 

available to any sophomore, junior or 

senior who has interest in the military. A 

student may take the ASVAB more than 

once. There will be a sign-up sheet in the 

office or see Ms. Vinci if you would like 

to take this test or have any questions. I 

believe we will be able to take the on- 

line test this year rather than paper and 

pencil! Students remember you can take 

the ASVAB every year to improve your 

score and your knowledge of the test. 

Your score at MEPS I believe is the one 

that counts for recruitment purposes 

however we believe in practice tests 

here at Greenwood High School so you 

can show your personal best. 

 

YOUTH 
APPRENTICESHIP 

 

We are gearing up for the 2nd annual 

Youth Apprenticeship program and 

breakfast! We are so excited to have 

this program available to our students, 

parents and community. If you would like 

to know more about the Youth 

Apprenticeship program call me, Ms. 

Vinci, at the school. We have 20 students 

signed up again this year. A student must 

be a junior or senior to participate in YA, 

a student can participate one or two 

years. There are a minimum number of 

hours that a student must work to 

participate and there are basic program 

workplace checklists that the student and 

employer must complete every year. 

Students earn half a credit each semester 

WEF VISIT 

 
Juniors had the opportunity 

to attend the Wisconsin 

Education Fair in Wausau 

this October. They met with 

representatives from over 

100 colleges, universities, 

trade schools, and the 

military. Following the 

Wisconsin Education Fair the 

bus headed to UW-Stevens 

Point for a tour of the 

college. Juniors had the 

opportunity to dine in the 

college cafeteria, listen to a 

panel of college students 

and experience what it is 

like to be on a college 

campus with college 

students. They toured the 

new Biology/Chemistry 

building and saw the show 

MarsQuest in the 

planetarium on campus! It 

was a memorable trip and 

a big shout out to thank Mr. 

Felhofer for the opportunity 

to visit the main UW campus 

of Stevens Point! 

they participate in the Youth Apprentice 

program. We will have a YA kickoff 

breakfast here at Greenwood High 

School on Wednesday, November 28, 

2018 from 8:30 – 9:30am. If you have 

a child or employee in the YA program 

please plan on attending the breakfast. 

If you are an employer in Greenwood 

and would like to participate in the YA 

program or know more about this 

fantastic program call me at 715-267-

6101 ext. 2233. 

Above are our Juniors at UW Stevens Point for a tour of the college.  

RIGHT: Mrs. 

Johnson is 

reviewing 

college 

materials 

with Ty 

Tuinstra. 



R e h e a r s a l s 

b e g a n  t h e 

second week of 

September for 

G r e e n w o o d 

Drama Club’s 

entry in the One

-Act Theatre 

Festival hosted 

b y  t h e 

Wisconsin High 

School Forensic 

Association.  But 

t h e  g r o u p 

began working 

together early 

o v e r  t h e 

summer, with a 

workshop series 

at the end of August designed to start 

developing the performance skills and 

build an ensemble with a clear sense 

of group identity that would later 

carry the production to the state 

level.  Led by 2013 alumna director 

Olivia Gregorich who graduated from 

Lawrence University last year with a 

degree in Theatre Arts, the group 

read through several possible scripts 

before settling on I Don’t Want to Talk 

About It by Bradley Hayward as the 

best fit for the club.  The students were 

vocal about the need for a story with 

a strong message that would also give 

individual opportunities to shine. The 

play covers issues teens often confront, 

including rumors, bullying, complicated 

family relationships, and suicide. 

Through a collage of scenes and 

monologues, a common problem is 

identified: what happens when we are 

overwhelmed with the things we can’t, 

won’t, and don’t want to talk about? 

How can we be better listeners? 

Where does the courage to reach out 

come from?   

The Districts level of competition was 

held in Loyal on Thursday, October 11th, 

earning a unanimous vote to advance 

t h e  p r o d u c t i o n  f r o m  t h e 

judges.  Sectionals was held October 23 

at the new Pablo Confluence Center in 

Eau Claire and again received the 

unanimous support from the judges to 

continue to the State level of 

competition, this year at Viterbo 

University in La Crosse November 15-17. 

While preparing for State, the students 

held a performance for the community 

on October 28th followed by a pie 

social, in addition to performing for the 

school on November 8th with an 

afterword on crisis lines from Jeremiah 

Bogdonovich of the Clark County Crisis 

Center. We were honored to share our 

story with you...thank you for your 

support of our drama club. 

The culminating State performance was 

slotted for 1:15 p.m. on Friday, 

November 16th, on the Viterbo campus. 

The production earned an Outstanding 

Ensemble Award as well as four 

ind iv idual  Outs tanding Act ing 

Awards.  Our 

congratulations go 

to Laura Coggins, 

Hannah Elmer, 

Samantha Street, 

a n d  T r e y t o n 

Thomas for their 

f a n t a s t i c 

performances, and 

to the whole cast 

for its display of 

G r e e n w o o d 

excellence. 

Cast & Crew 

SENIORS: Hannah 

E lmer ,  Jaz lyn 

Revier, Anna Smith, 

Devon Stern, Samantha Street, Zena 

Thomas. 

JUNIORS: Laura Coggins, Dakota 

Gorton, Hayley Kuester, Tyler Murphy, 

Treyton Thomas. 

SOPHOMORES: Georgia Butterbrodt, 

Austen Humke, Rachel Lindner. 

FRESHMEN: Kia Abel,  Amanda 

Durrstein, Xander Hinker, Rheya La 

Mont, Mesa Rasmussen, Jasmine Wolf. 

Special Thanks 
Our deepest appreciation to Jo Elmer, 

Brenda & Troy Thomas, Wendy Hinker, 

and Marixa La Mont for their support on

-site at State, and additionally to our 

Principal Todd Felhofer, our School 

Board and administration, and to the 

PAC committee for the delicious donuts 

on the morning of our last dress 

rehearsal. 
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STATEBOUND SUCCESS: 
Let’s Talk 

CAST & CREW POST-PERFORMANCE AT STATE (Back L-R): Austen Humke, Tyler 
Murphy, Jasmine Wolf, Kia Abel, Mesa Rasmussen, Amanda Durrstein, Samantha 
Street, Zena Thomas, Treyton Thomas, Xander Hinker, Georgia Butterbrodt.  (Front L-
R): Dakota Gorton, Laura Coggins, Hayley Kuester, Rheya La Mont, Hannah Elmer, 
Anna Smith, Rachel Lindner, Olivia Gregorich. Not pictured: Devon Stern.  



Local 
Greenwood 

Student takes 
9th Place at 

FBLA Nationals 
 
 
 

Zena Thomas, a senior at Greenwood 

Middle-High School, took 9th place in 

Database Design and Application in 

FBLA Nationals that was held in 

Baltimore, Maryland this summer.  

There were over 200 students who 

competed in this event alone.  FBLA 

Nationals had over 3,000 competitors 

in all events from all 50 states, china, 

and the Virgin Islands.  The competition 

lasted 4 days where students 

competed in business events.  This is 

where the best of the best came to 

compete; only the top 4 finishers from 

each state were allowed to compete.  

The State of Wisconsin FBLA Advisor, 

Dave Thomas, told Zena, “I am so 

proud of you, Database Design and 

Application is one of the most difficult 

events FBLA has in there competition, 

congratulations!” This year Zena is 

hoping to make a return trip to 

Nationals which will be held in San 

RECIPIENTS OF 

OUTSTANDING 

ACTING AWARDS 

WERE (L-R): 

Treyton Thomas, 

Samantha Street, 

Laura Coggins, 

Hannah Elmer  

Cast & Crew before (on board the bus) and after their Sectional Competition on October 
23rd.  
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Ensemble Award 

The production earned an OUTSTANDING ENSEMBLE AWARD as well as four 

individual Outstanding Acting  

Acting 
Awards 

GHS senior, Zena Thomas (R), is shown 
receiving a 9th place award at FBLA 
Nationals held in Baltimore, Maryland 

this summer.   

BY MR. MATTHEW RAATZ 



 

 

SCHOOL COUNSELOR | MS. KARLA VINCI 
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Nine students from Greenwood High 

School will be participating in the 

Cloverbelt All Conference Band and Choir 

Festival on Saturday January 19 held here 

at Greenwood High School.  Students are 

nominated and selected based on their 

talent and participation in solo/ensemble 

and other honors groups.  Students 

selected for this year’s honor choir 

are:  Dakota Gorton, Korinna Johnson, 

Hayley Kuester, Maddi Raese, Anna Smith, 

and Samantha Street.  Band students 

include Georgia Butterbrodt (flute), Rheya 

La Mont (clarinet), and Zena Thomas 

(clarinet).  They will rehearse all day on 

January 19th with the top students from the 

Cloverbelt Conference and conclude the 

day with a concert in the Greenwood High 

School West Gym at 6:00 p.m.  Admission 

is $3 and all are welcome at the concert. 

 

Upcoming 
Music Events 

DEC. 10 | WINTER CONCERT  
WEST GYM | 7:00 P.M. 
 

JAN. 13-14 | DORIAN CHOIR FESTIVAL 
LUTHER COLLEGE   
 

JAN. 19 | ALL CONFERENCE BAND/
CHOIR | GREENWOOD HS | ALL DAY 
 

FEB. 16 | SOLO/ENSEMBLE FESTIVAL 
LOYAL | ALL DAY 
 

MARCH 18| SPRING CONCERT  
WEST GYM | 7:00 P.M. 
 

MAY 4 | STATE SOLO/ENSEMBLE 
UW-STEVENS POINT | ALL DAY 
 

MAY 13 | HS POPS CONCERT 
CAFETORIUM | 7:00 P.M. 
 

MAY 21 | MS POPS CONCERT 
CAFETORIUM | 7:00 P.M. 
 

MAY 25 | GRADUATION   
WEST GYM | 11:00 A.M. 
 

MAY 27 | MEMORIAL DAY SERVICE 
WEST GYM | 10:15 A.M. 

BY MS. MARIXA LA MONT 

Cloverbelt All 

Conference Band 

and Choir Festival 
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In conjunction 

w i t h  t h e 

G r e e n w o o d 

Public Library 

Director Kim 

Metzke, school 

Library Media 

and Technology 

S p e c i a l i s t 

Michele Green 

w r o t e  a n d 

rece ived a 

grant from the WI DPI that centers around 

the idea of students as community 

members. This is being accomplished in 

Greenwood by students and community 

members taking part in joint book reads 

and hosting two author visits. The first of 

these was hosting New York Times 

bestselling author Aisha Saeed on October 

22. Aisha Saeed is the author of Amal 

Unbound (Nancy Paulsen Books, 2018). All 

students in grades 3-12 heard Amal 

Unbound read aloud to them in 

preparation for the visit. Ms. Saeed spoke 

with elementary students in grades 3-6 

and with all middle/high school students at 

school assemblies. We then held an 

evening event, with over 70 people in 

attendance for culturally rich experiences 

and a talk from Ms. Saeed. Thank you to 

all who were able to make it throughout 

the day. It was wonderful to have students 

and community members engaged in 

shared reading and discussion of the book 

and Pakistani culture.  

The second portion of the event is 
happening now! Community members and 
high school students are encourage to read 
What We Were Promised by Lucy Tan. This 
book is set in China and author Lucy Tan 
will be in Greenwood the evening of 
December 5. Participants will have the 
opportunity to explore teen trends in China 
and have further discussion about seeing 
ourselves and others in the books that we 

read. We hope to see you there! 

This project was made possible in part by 
the Institute of Museum and Library 

Services, grant 2019-107419-LSTA 
Connect and Create-251.   

 

K-12 LIBRARY MEDIA TECHNOLOGY SPECIALIST | MRS. GREEN 

MIDDLE-HIGH SCHOOL | MRS. PRINDLE                ELEMENTARY | MRS. LENZ 
 

ABOVE (L-R) Mrs. 
Michele Green, Author 
Aisha Saeed and Mrs. 
Kim Metzke. 



The Nutrition On Weekends program 

is a collaborative, community effort to 

target childhood hunger. The program 

provides healthy, ready-to-eat 

nutritional foods for children during 

the weekend. 

The program was created in response 

to data collected from Marshfield 

students as part of the Youth Risk 

Behavior Survey. In 2012, 20% of 

students surveyed indicated he/she 

had gone to bed hungry at least once 

in the past thirty days because there 

was not enough food in the home. In 

2015, this percentage increased to 

23%.  

A pilot of the program began serving 

twenty-nine children in the Marshfield 

School District in October 2013. Since 

then, the program has grown to serve 

250-300 students weekly on an 

annual basis in the Marshfield, 

Auburndale, Granton and Spencer 

School Districts. This 2016-17 school 

year the Loyal and Greenwood 

School Districts have also been added 

to the program. With the addition of 

these two school districts and our 

early enrollment numbers we 

anticipate this being our biggest year 

yet. 

*Numbers fluctuate throughout the 

school year.  

At the end of each week during the 

school year, each child will receive a 

food pack containing:   

 2 peanut butter & jelly sandwiches 

 2 cups low-sugar cereal 

 2 pieces of fruit 

 baby carrots and celery sticks 

 2 snack items 

 Cheese 

To help guarantee the NOW program 

to be a success, donations are needed 

throughout the year to meet the needs 

of our children.  

Soon we will be setting up donation 

sites at Forward Financial Bank and 

Centuries on Main for food donations.  

Please see the wish list of items for 

donations below. 

If you have any question about the 

program, or want further information 

please contact the Elementary Office 

at 715-267-7211. We look forward 

to you joining us in our efforts to 

combat hunger in our community.  

 

 

Greenwood Participates In the NOW Program 

WISH LIST OF ITEMS 
FOR DONATION:  

 

• PEANUT BUTTER  

• JELLY  

• GRANOLA BARS  

• CHEERIOS (ORIGINAL, HONEY 

NUT, OR MULTI-GRAIN)  

• RAISIN BRAN  

• LIFE CEREAL  

• PRETZELS  

• FRUIT SNACKS  

• DRIED FRUIT  

• GOLDFISH CRACKERS  

• ANIMAL CRACKERS  

• SUGAR-FREE JELLO CUPS  

• FRUIT CUPS  

• APPLESAUCE CUPS  

• RAISINS/CRAISINS  

• ZIPLOC SANDWICH BAGS 
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The Greenwood Community Fitness Center is open to 
Greenwood School District residents. We invite you to stop in 
and check out the new equipment. Our next training dates are 

scheduled for: 

 DECEMBER 5 4:00 P.M. 

 DECEMBER 17 4:00 OR 6:00 P.M. 

 JANUARY 2 4:00 OR 6:00 P.M. 

 JANUARY 21 4:00 OR 6:00 P.M. 
 

We ask that you pre-register for training by contacting Lisa 

Hinker at 715-267-6101. 

Fall Sport All Conference Awards 

WYATT ARTAC 
JUNIOR  

 

Football: 2nd Team 
All-Conference 
Offense RB &  
Defense D-Line 

BROOKE HINKER 
SENIOR  

 

Volleyball:  
All-Conference 

Honorable Mention 

AUSTEN HUMKE 
SOPHOMORE 

 

Football:  
All-Conference 

Honorable Mention 
O-Line 

RYLAN LINDNER 
SOPHOMORE 

 

Cross Country:  
All-Conference 

Honorable Mention  

ROSE 
SCHOENHERR 

SENIOR  
 

Cross Country:  
All-Conference 

Honorable Mention  
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As the 2018 football season winds down 

we looked back at the success we had this 

season and what a great group of young 

men we have. We finished 5th in 

conference with a 3-4 record, 4-6 

overall.  We did make it to the playoffs 

for the first time since 2014. This is a big 

step for our program and a good 

accomplishment for these boys.  The 

success they had helped get some of these 

boys get recognized for their 

accomplishments.  Wyatt Artac received 

second-team all conference for both 

fullback and defensive end, while Austin 

Humke receive honorable mention for his 

play on the offensive line. During 

homecoming the boys participated in the 

Miracle Minute on Friday night during 

halftime and raised over $1800 for a 

local family.  Thanks to everyone who 

donated, it is greatly appreciated. 

Greenwood 
Football News 
BY HEAD COACH CHRIS SCHMITZ 
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Upcoming 

ADMINISTRATION 
 

Mr. Todd Felhofer 
District Administrator /  

Middle-High School Principal 
 

Ms. Jenni Mayenschein 
Dean of Students (7-12) / Athletic Director 

 

Mr. Joe Green 
Elementary Principal  

 

School Board Meeting Minutes 
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Notice is hereby given to qualified electors 

of the School District of  

Greenwood that a school board election will 

be held on Tuesday, April  

2nd, 2019 to fill the following board position: 

 AREA 1 – Dawn Jacobson - 3 year 

term expires in 2019.  

(Area 1 is all school district territory East 

of Highway “73” and not within the 

Greenwood city limits.) 

 

 AREA 4 – Sarah Shaw – 3 year term 

expires 2019. 

(Area 4 – is member school district 

territory included within the Greenwood 

city limits.) 

An elector desiring to be a candidate for a 

position on the school board must file a 

"Sworn Declaration of Candidacy" at the 

School District of Greenwood, District 

Administrator's Office, 306 W. Central  

Avenue, Greenwood, Wisconsin between the 

hours of 7:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. on 

Monday through Friday, mailed to the 

address noted above, or filed personally 

with the school district clerk or school district 

deputy clerk prior to 5:00 p.m. on the first 

Tuesday in January prior to the spring 

election, or on the next day if Tuesday is a 

holiday. 

Dated this 12th day of November, 2018. 

/s/ Sarah Shaw, District Clerk 

NOTICE OF SCHOOL BOARD ELECTION  
(S. 120.06 (6) (b), Wisconsin Statutes) 



Shaw, District Clerk 

The 2018 Crystal Apple Program kicked 
off in September, when area business 
leaders visited classrooms, invited 
students to fill out nominations, and 
distributed gifts of appreciation to every 
teacher in the participating school 

districts. 

Partners in Educational Excellence and 
Workforce Development received 760 
nominations this year for 310 different 
teachers. From these names, a ballot was 
created for teachers to vote on their top 
selections - a minimum of one teacher was 

selected to represent each school. 

Congratulations to Greenwood School 

District’s 2018-19 Teachers of Distinction: 

 Greenwood Elementary - Carey 

Petri  

 Greenwood Middle/High School - 

Noah Werner 

As the selection process moves forward, 
recommendations from school principals 
will be provided and the Teachers of 
Distinction will submitt a personal 
statement describing their educational 
philosophy. The written materials identify 
ways these teachers inspire and motivate 
students, their use of innovative projects 
or programs, as well as their involvement 
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in the community and their pursuit of 

professional development. 

The final step occurs at the end of 
February, 2019 when the Teachers of 
Distinction meet with a selection panel 
comprised of leaders from area businesses 
who place a high value on an educated 

workforce. The final selection will be 
based on expertise, innovation, and 
leadership. All Teachers of Distinction 
will be honored at the Crystal Apple 
Awards banquet to be held May 1, 

2019, at Hotel Marshfield. 

RIGHT: Mrs. Debbie Bauer, 
from MACCI, Mr. Noah 

Werner, Technology 
Education Teacher at 

Greenwood Middle/High 
School, and Cheryl Heiman 

from Nasonville Dairy. 

LEFT: Mrs. Debbie  
Bauer from MACCI, Ms. Carey 
Petri, Greenwood Elementary School 
Physical Education teacher, and Cheryl 
Heiman from Nasonville Dairy. 
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GHS MANUFACTURING 

CHRISTMAS SALE! 

Order Online on 

the GHS website, 

School Facebook 

page, or at the High 

School office. 

https://www.facebook.com/greenwoodwi/
https://www.facebook.com/greenwoodwi/
https://twitter.com/greenwood_wi/
https://twitter.com/greenwood_wi/

